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Dear Parents
Welcome back to school.  I hope you have all had a lovely summer holidays enjoying precious family time. This next school year will be inspiring, creative and full of amazing opportunities for our children.  We will keep building on what we achieved last year and hope to have lots of opportunities for you as parents to be involved in the school.  Keep an eye on the newsletters, school website and our Twitter feed for updates.
INSET

On Monday, we held a ‘Vision Setting’ Inset day involving staff, governors and Plus Club.  We discussed the future of the school to build on what we offer to this community.  It was a brilliant opportunity to get many people from different backgrounds together to listen and discuss exciting ideas and possibilities.  I would like to hear more about parents’ views and opinions.  A parents’ council was started last year and I would like this to continue again.  I will also be holding a brief discussion with parents at the HSA AGM that will take place later this month. 
Better Never Stops!

This year will be all about ‘Growth Mindset’.  In assembly, we talked about trying to be the best versions of ourselves that we can be.  We established the rules for the year that are simply: Be Nice, Work Hard and Never Give Up!  This fits perfectly with our ‘Better Never Stops’ ethos.  When anyone says that they can’t do something then we challenge them by finishing the sentence with, “Yet!”  We hope you can support us with this if you hear your child say, “I can’t do it!”
Summer Changes

Work has been completed around the school this summer including a brand new floor for Reception class.  Year Six now have lockers instead of pegs to get them ready for high school.  The children were so pleased to see them on their first day back.

School Dinners 

The school operates a varying price for Key Stage Two school dinners.  We offer a 20p per day discount for paying for the entire week upfront.  All five days will cost £11.  If you pay on a daily basis then the cost will be £2.40.  The price difference is due to the administrative costs of counting and banking money.  It is cheaper for us if we count dinner money once per week rather than on a daily basis and we can pass on those savings to you.  It could save a family up to £38 per year per child.
If you like to pay upfront to keep things straightforward for the entire half-term then the cost is be £66.  This would pay for all meals from Monday 11th September to Friday 20th October.  This will also cover the cost of any packed lunches required for trips.  As Year Six have their Oaklands Residential, the cost for this class is £55.  If you are paying in this way then you can also use make a cheque payable to Heswall Primary School.  There is no charge for children in YR, Y1 and Y2.  Unfortunately we cannot return dinner monies for days absent.
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Best Wishes, Mr J Lawrenson
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